
 

May 19, 2017 
 
Dreyer’s Grand Ice Cream 
5929 College Avenue 
Oakland, CA  94618 
Attention: Joe Dusich, Facilities Manager 
 

Subject:  Fuel Leak Case No. RO0000153 and GeoTracker Global ID T0600100466 Dreyer’s Grand Ice Cream, 
5929 College Avenue, Oakland, CA 94618 

Dear Mr. Dusich: 

A review of the case file for the above-referenced site indicates that your case is currently out of compliance 
with Alameda County Department of Environmental Health’s (ACDEH) October 3, 2014 correspondence, which 
requested the submittal of a work plan by December 2, 2014.  ACDEH issued follow up letters requesting 
compliance with our October 3, 2014 correspondence on May 13, 2015 and May 26, 2016.    A year has lapsed 
since our most recent letter and the work plan has not been received.   

Therefore at this juncture, ACDEH requests a meeting to be held at our offices.  ACDEH proposes a meeting 
date of Tuesday, June 14, 2017 at 10 AM.  Please confirm the acceptance of the proposed time by electronic 
mail, Attention Keith Nowell at keith.nowell@acgov.org by May 31, 2017.  If the June 14th date cannot be 
accommodated, ACDEH staff requests that you propose other dates and times. 

As your email address does not appear on the cover page of this notification, ACDEH is requesting you provide 
your email address so that we can correspond with you quickly and efficiently regarding your case. 

Thank you for your cooperation.  ACDEH looks forward to working with you and your consultants to advance the 
case toward closure. Should you have any questions regarding this correspondence or your case, please call 
me at (510) 567-6764 or send an electronic mail message at keith.nowell@acgov.org 

Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
Keith Nowell, PG, CHG 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
 

cc:  Dilan Roe, ACDEH, (Sent via electronic mail to: dilan.roe@acgov.org)  
Paresh Khatri, ACDEH, (Sent via electronic mail to: paresh.khatri@acgov.org) 
Keith Nowell, ACDEH, (Sent via electronic mail to: keith.nowell@acgov.org) 
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